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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 3rd March 2015
1. Welcome.

Councillor Blethyn (Vice- Chair) opened the meeting & welcomed those present.  
2. Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr.N.Blethyn (Vice Chair), Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr.D.Hammond, Cllr.A.Thomas, Cllr Keith Jones, and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

County Councillor Ray Thomas, PCSO Carys Griffiths, Cllr R Mann, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr P Wilson
3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Carys Griffiths was absent.  The Clerk distributed the Speedwatch forms she had received to those that wished to take part in the scheme. 
Action- Speedwatch forms to be completed and returned to the Clerk at next months meeting. 

4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas was not present and there were no matters to raise with the Vale of Glamorgan at this point.
5. Public Session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no members of the public present.
7. Minutes of the Meeting held 3rd February 2015 
Cllr Keith Jones proposed that the minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Hayball- Jones and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Vice-Chair

8.  Matters Arising.
17.1 – The Clerk confirmed she had spoken to the Vale of Glamorgan about the dog fouling and they had confirmed there was little that could be done however had sent a number of anti dog fouling posters.  The Clerk distributed these to the Councillors to put up in appropriate places and confirmed she would try and get some more. 

17.4- Cllr Hayball- Jones confirmed that her reports to the Vale of Glamorgan had been dealt with appropriately.  Cllr Hayball Jones did however believe that a number of reports needed to be made to Bridgend Borough Council in regard to the Warterton Industrial Estate.  She has reported potholes and excess litter coming from the estate but would like this followed up. 

Action – Clerk to follow up with Bridgend County Council. 
9. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerks report was reviewed.
S106 monies for Llangan Hall –This was discussed with the representative from Llangan Hall.  
Action – Clerk to look up original grant form and arrange a visit to the hall.  Clerk then to report back to Community Council and VoG on proposed use of funding.

Closure of Bank Accounts – After a short discussion it was agreed that the savings account could be closed.  A letter of instruction was signed. 

Action – Clerk to arrange closure of savings account.

10. To consider any planning matters –
The Council did not wish to make any comments on the open planning applications.  
Cllr Hammond confirmed he would check neighbours had received consultation on the Llangan application.
11. To consider any Correspondence 
Correspondence was reviewed.  Cllr Hammond reported that he had discussed with Llangan Primary School headteacher the fact that a solar panel unit might be available to the school if the Treoes Solar Panel farm went ahead. 
12. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Thomas asked the Clerk to report to the VoG Council the state of the road between Ruthin Chapel and St Mary Hill Church with pot holes and eroded road sides.  This is particularly difficult when wedding /funeral cars are trying to negotiate the roads. 
Action – Clerk to report to VoG Council.

13. To consider Community Centre reports 
Mel Wharmby was present from Llangan & St Mary Hall Management Committee and presented a report to the Council, including the accounts for the y/e 31/12/14.  The Clerk queried whether the £2.5k cash balance at the year end was sufficient and Ms Wharmby confirmed that this was an average year end balance and had been sufficient in previous years. 

Ms Warmby went on to list some of the main events that were due to take place this year.  She also stated that the hall had recently had a periodic electric check which had resulted in work which would cost £300-£400. 

Cllr Blethyn presented a report regarding Treoes hall including the regular users of the hall and forthcoming events.  Cllr Blethyn went to on to discuss that the rendering of the outside of the hall would be shortly completed and they were just waiting for the contractor. He also stated some of the potential work to be done in the future. 
The Council had no questions for the hall representatives and thanked them for their reports. 
14. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The next meeting will be at 7.00pm on Tuesday 14th April 2015.  Cllr Blethyn gave his apologies for the April meeting. 
15. The meeting closed at 7.40pm
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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